
  

 

 
Term Three, Week 1 

July 21st, 2025 

#21 
From Susan’s Desk  Leadership and Management News 

Dear Families, 
 

Welcome back to Term 3! We hope you had a restful break and are ready for another exciting and productive 

term of learning and growing together. Last term, we farewelled Miss Patience as she began her maternity 

leave, and we send her all our best wishes for this incredibly special time. We are thrilled to welcome Jill 

Connor to our school community. Jill will be teaching in Prep for the remainder of the year and brings with her 

a deep understanding of our school and students, having already worked across classes as a Casual Relief 

Teacher. Jill and Patience spent the final week of Term 2 working closely together to ensure a smooth and 

thorough handover. We’re confident your children will enjoy learning with Jill, and we know you will join us in 

making her feel warmly welcomed. 
 

The cold weather has certainly arrived, and with it a reminder about the importance of wearing the correct 

school uniform. We ask that students wear either the full academic or full sports uniform—not a combination. 

Items such as the summer dress paired with tights or sports jumpers over the academic uniform are not in line 

with our uniform expectations. Wearing the correct uniform builds a sense of pride, belonging, and equality 

among students. If your child would like to wear a beanie during outdoor times, please ensure it is the official 

school beanie, which can be purchased via the Flexischools app. There are still plenty available. Non-school 

beanies will be asked to be removed. 
 

A few reminders as we begin the term: nail polish and fake nails are not permitted at school. They pose a safety 

risk during learning and play and are not in line with our school uniform policy. We’ve also had many students 

return from holidays with hair extensions and decorative braids. While we understand these may be part of 

cultural celebrations or special travel experiences, we ask that all such hair additions be removed before 

returning to school to support student safety and maintain focus during learning. 
 

A huge thank you for your generous support of our Story Dogs fundraiser. We raised $390 for this incredible 

program, which supports children’s literacy by pairing them with trained reading dogs like our much-loved 

Dash. The students had a wonderful day celebrating Dash and learning more about how Story Dogs help build 

reading confidence, engagement, and joy. We are so grateful to be part of a community that values and supports 

initiatives like this. 
 

This term promises to be a busy and exciting one. Our swimming program begins soon, Year 6 students are off 

to their AFL camp, and we have a number of excursions and extracurricular activities planned across the 

school. We are proud to be able to offer so many enriching experiences for our students, made possible by the 

tireless efforts and passion of our staff. 
 

 

…continued over 
 

 

We acknowledge the traditional owners of the land that St Margaret's is located on, 
the Wathaurong people. We pay our respects to Elders past, present and emerging 

and acknowledge the importance of Aboriginal culture in all the work we do. 
  
 

All students attending St Margaret's Primary School have the right to feel safe. The care, safety and wellbeing of children 
and young people is a fundamental responsibility of all within our school. St Margaret's is a culturally safe environment in 
which the diverse and unique identities and experiences of all children and young people are respected and valued.  

    



 

 
 

Learning and Teaching News   

Please join us for our upcoming Parents & Friends (P&F) meeting next week. It’s a great opportunity to 

connect with other families, share your ideas, and help make our school the best it can be. Your voice and input 

are valued and appreciated. 
 

Finally, our building project to rectify structural issues in the main building is progressing well. We are hoping 

that drainage works will begin shortly. This may mean that part of the basketball courts will be out of action for 

a few weeks, but the result will be a safer, more functional environment for our school community. Thank you 

in advance for your understanding and patience as this essential work is completed. 
 

We look forward to a wonderful term ahead and thank you for your ongoing support in 

making our school such a vibrant and nurturing place for every student. 
 

Have a great week! 

 

Please note that Friday August 1st is Census Day.  

We ask all students to attend school and arrive on time.  

Thank-you for your support. 
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School Community News   

What is Wellbeing Literacy? 
 

Wellbeing literacy means having the words and skills to understand, talk about, and care for our own and 

others’ mental health and wellbeing. 
 

In Semester One, Ms Margie, our Mental Health and Wellbeing Leader (MHWL), has been working with the 

Year 3–6 students to explore ways we can use positive, respectful language that helps everyone feel safe, strong 

and connected. 
 

Students have been learning the importance of self-regulation strategies for healthy brain development. They’re 

not just learning why caring for mental health and wellbeing matters, they have also been experiencing it for 

themselves through activities that build resilience, kindness, and confidence. 
 

St Margaret's School is proud of the thoughtful ways our students are growing their wellbeing skills! 

 
 

 

Calendar of Events   

Term Three 
July 

Monday, July 21st  School Closure Day - Staff PL 

Tuesday, July 22nd  Students begin Term Three 

Wednesday, July 23rd  Tee Ball Lightning Premiership (selected students) 

Wednesday, July 30th  P&F at Limburners 6.30pm 

August 
Friday, August 1st   Assembly – Year 5/6 presenting 

Tuesday, August 5th  School Board 7pm 

Thursday, August 7th   District Athletics (selected students) 

Mon-Fri, Aug 11th-15th   Matific Math Olympiad 

Tuesday, August 12th  Book Fair Week 

Wednesday, August 13th Emmaus Meal 5.30pm 

Friday, August 15th    Assembly – Year 3/4 presenting 

    Feast of the Assumption; St Mary’s Mass Yrs 4-6 

Monday, August 18th   Book Week begins ‘Book an Adventure’ 

    “Ruggie, Plushie, Read” event 2.20pm  

    – parents invited to join in from 3pm 

    Swimming week for 3/4 

    Family Quiz activity sent home – return on Thursday 

Tuesday, August 19th   Book Week Dress Up Parade 

Thursday, August 20th  Book Week activities morning 

Friday, August 29th    Assembly – Year 1/2 presenting 

    Cultural Day 

Sunday, August 31st  Sacrament of First Eucharist 2.30pm 

September 

Monday, September 1st  Swimming week for 1/2 

Monday, Sep 1st - 3rd   Year 6 AFL Camp 

Tuesday, September 9th School Board 7pm 

Thursday, September 11th  Specialist Spectacular from 3.30pm 

Friday, September 12th Assembly – Prep presenting  

Friday, September 19th Term Three ends. 1.30pm dismissal 

 
 



 

 
 

Calendar of Events   

Term Four 
October 

Monday, October 6th  School Closure Day - Staff PL 

Tuesday, October 7th  Students begin Term Four 

Monday, October 13th   Swimming week for Prep 

Tuesday, October 21st  School Board 7pm 

November 

Monday, November 3rd  School Closure Day 

Tuesday, November 4th Melbourne Cup Public holiday 

Wed-Fri, Nov 5th-7th  Year 5/6 students at Camp Kangaroobie 

Monday, November 10th Year 5/6 only, student free day (TIL staff day) 

Tuesday, November 11th Remembrance Day 

Wednesday, November 12th Penance Preparation Family Evening 5.30pm 

Friday, November 14th  St Margaret’s Feast Day 

Monday, November 17th  Swimming week for 5/6 

Thursday, November 20th Sacrament of Penance 12 noon 

December 

Friday, December 5th  School Closure Day - Staff PL 

Tuesday, December 9th School Board 7pm 

Monday, December 15th Year 6 Graduation 

Tuesday, December 16th End of Term Four 1.30pm dismissal  

 
 

School Community News   

Say goodbye to the hassle of making dental appointments, taking time off 

work, and disrupting your schedule just to ensure your child receives dental 

care. Smile Patrol is coming to St Margaret’s Primary School so your child 

will benefit from dental care during school hours, so easy!  
 

Smile Patrol School Dental will be visiting our school the week of Monday 

20th October,  2025.   

Smile Patrol provides free dental health education to all students. If your 

child is eligible under the Childcare Dental Benefits Schedule (CDBS) 

treatments can be done for free depending on the remaining benefits. If your 

child is not eligible we will send you an email with an option for a private 

checkup. But to do this we need your consent.  
 

If you would like more information, please refer to the website: School Services – Smile Patrol 
 

To sign up you can visit : School and Childcare Consent Form – Smile Patrol 
 

It’s very easy and takes less than 5 mins to complete.  A paper form will be sent home this week, and either it, 

or the online consent must be completed by the deadline 22nd August, 2025 (online consent preferrable)  
 

Contact information:  

For more information please feel free to contact us.  

Email: info@smilepatrol.com.au 
 

Thank you for prioritising your child’s dental health. We want to make sure every Victorian child has access to 

quality dental care.  

 

https://smilepatrol.com.au/school-services/
https://smilepatrol.com.au/school-and-childcare-consent-form/


 

 
 

School Community News   

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 
 


